Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation District 2 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Monday, February 16, 2015, 4:30 p.m.
PLACE: Hilton Garden Inn-Jacksonville Airport, 13503 Ranch Road, Jacksonville, FL 32218
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The hearing will begin as an open house at 4:30 p.m. with opportunities for the public to comment at 6:30 p.m. The proposed improvements involve Airport Road (State Road 102) from Airport Court to Airport Center Drive (approximately 1 mile).
This public hearing is being held to gather input from the public regarding the proposed improvements being considered as FDOT completes a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study and to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic and environmental effects of the proposed improvements in accordance with Federal Executive Orders 11990 and 11988. The proposed improvements are recommended to streamline traffic flow and improve safety which will provide efficient movement to and from the I-95/Airport Road interchange. Current concepts recommend reconfiguring various intersections, changes to travel lanes and signals, and modifying medians and driveways. An overpass on Airport Road at Ranch Road and a roundabout on Duval Road approximately 500 feet south of Airport Road are also being proposed.
As of January 26, 2015, draft project documents will be available for review at the Highlands Branch Library, 1826 Dunn Avenue, Jacksonville, Florida and at the FDOT Urban Office, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, Florida.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874, (386)961-7873 or 1(800)749-2967, extension 7873. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
